
   

 

Announcement on the Temporary Suspension 

of ATM Services 
 

Dear customers, 

Bank of China (Thai) Public Company Limited (“the Bank”) would like to inform 

you that the Bank will perform ATM system maintenance during July 16th to 

August 4th 2025. Please kindly note that during such time, ATM services will be 

temporarily suspended, detail as follows; 

Branch System 

Type 
Business type 

Time of suspension (Thailand 

Time) 

Banking Dept. 

Head office, Sathorn 

ATM 
All Services 

Suspension 

From 04:00 PM on July 16th to 

03:30 PM on July 17th, 2025 

Rayong branch ATM 
All Services 

Suspension 

From 04:00 PM on July 18th to 

03:30 PM on July 21st, 2025 

Chiangmai branch ATM 
All Services 

Suspension 

From 04:00 PM on July 23th to 

03:30 PM on July 25th, 2025 

Ratchada branch ATM 
All Services 

Suspension 

From 04:00 PM on August 1st to 

03:30 PM on August 4th, 2025 

We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause. 
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